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However, many graduating countries remain vulnerable to internal inequalities, external 
shocks and climate change induced vulnerabilities and we need to focus much more on what 
must be done to minimize these risks. We are also well aware that Solomon Islands is a post-
conflict country and is experiencing the impact of climate change with severe weather events 
and the risk of losing islands. 
 
During the preparatory period, graduating countries are invited to prepare a national smooth 
transition strategy, with the support of the United Nations system and in cooperation with the 
country’s bilateral, regional and multilateral development and trading partners.   
 
It is recommended that the graduating countries establish a consultative mechanism to 
facilitate the preparation of a smooth transition strategy. The strategy is to be implemented 
only after the effective date of graduation and aims to ensure that the country’s sustainable 
development efforts are not disrupted by the loss of LDC-specific support measures after 
graduation.   
 
To provide coordinated UN system support to graduating and graduated countries, my Office 
coordinates the Inter-Agency Task Force on LDC Graduation and Smooth Transition, 
established in late 2017.  
 
The UN Task Force has been focusing on supporting information exchange on activities 
related to graduation, raising awareness and, most importantly, on providing a strengthened, 
coordinated delivery of UN support to graduating countries. This is an important part at the 
UN Secretary-General’s reform agenda. 
 
The UN Task Force decided, in close coordination with the Government and the Office of the 
United Nations Resident Coordinator, to organize this meeting today and tomorrow as part of 
the common efforts to assist the country after the Member States of the United Nations 
General Assembly decided on the graduation of Solomon Islands. I am very pleased that in 
addition to the various UN agencies also the PIF Secretariat, the OECD and the Asian 


